
KNAYTON CUM BRAWITH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting Held Remotely by Zoom
 on Monday 3 August 2020 
Present: Cllrs B. Scott, L. Gibbon, K. Smith and J. Peckitt
Cllr Gareth Dadd for part of the meeting and 2 members of the public
Clerk:
Liz Foster 
	Min. No.
	
	Action

	
	Comments from villagers:

HRAP is now open: it is the responsibility of users to ensure their own safety and that of others
Surface Dressing: work scheduled for 20 July had been cancelled
Zoom costs: clerk uses her own account which she uses for other purposes and therefore there is no cost to the Council.
	

	20.088
	To Receive Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence

Apologies were accepted and approved because of illness from Cllr Cowton.  Cllr Robinson also sent his apologies as he has nothing to report. 
	

	20.089
	To Confirm the Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 6 July 2020 as a true and correct record
Minutes were agreed as a true and correct record and were signed by the Chair.
	

	20.090
	To Receive any Reports from Cllrs Dadd and Robinson

Cllr Dadd gave a detailed report on Local Government Reorganisation:
· There are 7 Districts and 1 County Council in NYorks and this is an outdated model. The government has given clear instruction for a unitary authority /authorities and proposals are required by 07/09/2020 setting out the shape this might take. The agenda is fast moving. Consultation with the public is scheduled to be held in Jan 2021 with the new authority formed in May 2022.
· Cllr Dadd supports one unitary authority because:  savings of £25m could be made; there could still be local decisions; strategic issues such as social care and children’s services would be run under one authority. The proposal is still being discussed. Services to vulnerable people – children and adults- are what drives Cllr Dadd and one unitary authority would ensure services were streamlined and efficient whilst still offering ‘local’ government

· The District Councils would like 2 smaller unitary authorities so that ‘local government will be local’; if this proposal means better savings and a very local set up then Cllr Dadd might support this. It will be difficult to decide how the County should be split.

Questions were raised:

· Where would the potential £25m savings go? They would be used locally; Durham became a unitary authority in 2007 and predicted savings of £20m and achieved double that because of the simplicity of the model.

· Why was the proposal for a unitary authority turned down in 2007? NYorks was thought to be too remote and too big; there was an option to stay the same which is not an option on the table this time

· How would planning matters be dealt with? it is hoped that under the one unitary authority proposal there would be local planning committees e.g. a Thirsk committee.  Strategic planning issues would go to the unitary council and issues that Hambleton DC currently deal with would go to local planning committees.

· Would we have lots of planning officers? Currently there are 8 strategic planning officers, 1 for each district and 1 for NYCC so the number of planning officers would be reduced.

In conclusion, Cllr Dadd said that his view was based on delivering the best services for local communities in a modern, cost effective way and was not about himself – he could in fact be out of a job if the one unitary authority proposal was accepted.

Is the crematorium making headway? The application should be approved shortly and work should be completed within 12 months.

What is happening with the planned MacDonald’s, Costas, M&S Food store at the Thircon Roundabout, Thirsk? The application is out for consultation.  It is a major consultation and it is a good while off before any decisions will be made. There is considerable support (e.g. will provide jobs, an investment into the area) and opposition (e.g. environmental impact, would detract from Thirsk town centre). The site is not included in the local plan.

Cllr Dadd was thanked for his informative report.
	

	20.091
	Financial Matters
Chair and clerk have been empowered to ensure business continuity through prompt payment of bills (minute no. 20.052)

Bank Reconciliation to 11 July 2020:

Community Account:  £1337.65 
Business Account:     £5796.56 (includes £0.05 interest; £1523.62 restricted funds)

The only payment pending is for the dog bin ordered 15 June 2020 that has not arrived yet.  Cost £125 ex Vat plus £47 carriage.  Lead time for delivery was 6 weeks i.e. was due 27 July. Agreed to chase in September if it hasn’t arrived.
	

	20.092
	To Consider and Decide Upon the Following Planning Applications
Black Barn Hill, Knayton (19/02059/FUL) ref: 20/01412/MRC: this variation of conditions attached to the original application was considered in detail. The Council objects to this application for the following reasons:
· The building will be larger than the one originally given permission

· The proposed materials of timber with pantile roof have already been refused and a steel structure with steel roof agreed

A Cllr asked why the Council had not been informed by HDC about two planning applications appearing on the planning portal. The Clerk explained that one was prior notification of a planning application (Moorfield, referenced by APN) and the other a very minor change to an existing permission (Atlay Fields, referenced by NMC) and that it was usually only applications with the reference FUL that were brought to the attention of the Council.  After the meeting Cllr Robinson emailed the Clerk to say that Moorfield had been refused and Atlay Fields is awaiting decision.
Cllrs noted the construction of a timber building at the crossroads near the HRAP and that no planning application had been received and was probably not required.
	Clerk: inform HDC of objection to planning application

	20.093
	To Receive the Following Planning Decision
Application for Hillside Caravan Park: granted.
	

	20.094
	To Receive Information on the Following Ongoing Issues and Decide Further Action Where Necessary

a. Overhanging trees near A19 bridge: Cllr Smith has contacted Highways and is waiting for them to organise a joint site visit with HDC.  Any work will not take place until the Autumn.
b. Water Leak at Moor View: no progress with this leak and another leak has appeared at Crooksbarn with the road wet in the mornings.
c. Chippings on footpaths: no response from Highways; agreed that no further action should be taken
	Clerk: report leaks to Yorkshire Water


	20.095
	To Consider Correspondence Received and Decide Action Where Necessary
a. Condition of footpaths/stiles/Back Lane: the matters raised by a resident have been reported to NYCC; the clerk has notified the resident of this and explained the different responsibilities – landowners are responsible for any stiles or gates, neither the Parish Council nor NYCC have any powers to insist on gates rather than stiles. Where possible, Cllr Smith approaches landowners if there is a problem.  The problem of the stile that is too high was mentioned by Cllr Smith again and it was agreed that Cllr Gibbon’s husband would speak to the landowner and ask for help.
b. Complaint about nuisance caused by a neighbour: a resident had contacted the clerk directly to ask if the Parish Council could help with nuisance caused by chickens, rats and noise.  The clerk suggested the resident contact Environmental Health and RSPCA if there was any concern re the welfare of the animals. The resident was happy to do this.
	Clerk: respond to resident to let him know that the matters he raised were discussed.

	20.096
	Review of Documentation
a. The Financial Regulations: Cllrs considered the existing regulations agreed 2017 alongside much longer NALC updated regulations. It was agreed that the Clerk and Chair would redraft the existing guidelines considering relevant additions from the more recent guidelines.  A draft would be circulated for comment and approval at the September meeting.
	Clerk and Chair: redraft existing regulations in light of new guidance

	20.097
	To Confirm the Date of the Next Meeting as Monday 14 September 2020 at 7.15pm.  Please note that this meeting will exceptionally be held on the 2nd Monday of the month to accommodate the Clerk’s holiday. 
If restrictions are still in place, this will be held remotely via Zoom video conferencing platform.  

Anyone wishing to join this meeting should contact the clerk -  liz.foster@hotmail.co.uk or 07973 778836.


	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm.
      Minutes prepared: 04/08/2020

